
I 
t has been a little more than a month since I first 

arrived at Oak Grove and what a month it has been! 

Iôm so glad to be with you all. 

On a personal level, we have bought and closed on a 

house in St. Louis Park, packed up and sold the house in 

Texas. Kelly and the kids spent some time in Illinois as 

we awaited the arrival of our belongings from Texas. Kelly 

and the kids have arrived in Minnesota. Unfortunately, our 

belongings have been delayed in transit, so we are still 

waiting to fully settle in our home but eagerly await the 

unpacking process! 

My first month has been a whirlwind of meetings trying  

to meet as many people as I can, get familiar with  

committees and ministries of the church, getting to know 

the wonderful and more-than-competent staff, meeting 

with the leadership of Oasis and Loaves & Fishes, and 

generally getting my bearings. 

I thoroughly enjoyed the gathering with families at Moir 

Park, sharing a burger with the Burgers ónô Brews crew, 

and so appreciate all those folks who have hosted a meet 

and greet at their homes. The Service of Lament and  

Remembrance for George Floyd was poignant and inspiring, 

and I am proud to be part of an organization that is  

committed to racial justice and equity. 

A good portion of my time has been focused with the  

Re-entry team as we mapped out a strategy and plan for 

gathering again in person. I look forward to beginning to 

implement that plan and have our first outdoor worship 

service on June 27 and to have people in the sanctuary  

in July. Please see the article (on page 12) explaining the  

protocols for indoor worship. 

From the Desk of Pastor Bart 

JULY 2021 

Psalm 122:1 (The Message) 

When they said, ñLetôs go to the house  

of G ,ò my heart leaped with joy. 

Opportunities for Worship 

this Summer at Oak Grove 

Each week beginning June 27 

9 am: In-person outdoor worship in the 

parking lot (please bring a mask & chair) 

10 am: Live-streamed only worship (not in-

person) from the sanctuary 

Beginning July 25 

We will add limited in-person seating  

to the 10 am indoor service. 

See page 12 for more details! 

Birth Announcement! 

ARTICLE CONTINUED 

ON PAGE 3 
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I 
n the May and June Oak Leaves, we 

reported that we were patiently waiting 

for an agreement between Lindstrom 

Contractors and our insurance company, 

Brotherhood Mutual. Ryan, our contact  

representative from Lindstrom, has indicated 

that he is having a difficult time receiving 

commitments from subcontractors to complete 

the restorative work at Oak Grove. 

The pandemic has caused an unprecedented 

demand for home improvement work, that in 

turn has increased demands for building 

products and the folks that do that work. And 

this of course has caused an increase in the 

cost of the building products. Consequently, 

it is taking more time to find agreement on 

the cost analysis of the restorative work. 

However, good news is on the horizon. I  

received the following message from Bob Heise, 

chair of the Building & Operations Committee. 

ñI was informed by the Brotherhood Insurance 

adjustor that they and Lindstrom Restorations 

have agreed on the estimated rebuilding cost. 

The total we will be getting from Brotherhood 

is approximately $358.000. We will shortly be 

receiving the room-by-room detail of the  

rebuild. With this information, we can  

proceed with the build-out planning.ò 

While we are waiting for the restorative work 

to begin, the Basement Restoration Team is 

brainstorming ways that we can maximize 

the usable space that we have on the second 

floor of our building. The Budget & Finance 

Committee has allotted $7,200 to air  

condition the senior high room, which Oasis 

uses on a daily basis. As the pandemic is 

subsiding, there will be possibilities to meet 

again in person in small groups. Everybody  

is working to make this happen. Meeting  

areas include the Chapel, the Oak room and 

portions of Gideon Pond. 

Pastor Mary, the Education Committee and Oasis 

staff, are going through the items from the 

three rooms in the lower education level that 

were untouched by the flood, to decide what 

goes into long-term storage while we wait for 

the restorative work to be completed. 

As with the pandemic, the flood has challenged 

us to be creative to find possibilities as we 

come back to our building in person to worship, 

and to meet to do mission work for others. 

3 JULY 2021 

Oak Grove Flood Update #3 
by Bob Gerdes 
member of Building & Operations Committee and Basement Restoration Team  

In the coming months, I will continue to be 

focused on getting to know as many people 

as possible and learning more about Oak 

Grove. We will continue to schedule meet 

and greets for small groups of folks, and I 

encourage you to sign up for one so I can 

meet as many people as possible. 

I, along with Pastor Mary, will begin to map 

out the remainder of the calendar for 2021, 

particularly as it relates to worship, but also 

thinking through other ways we will gather for 

formation and fellowship as we continue to 

think creatively with how to gather in a time 

of a waning pandemic.  

I am so very excited to be with you all and I 

look forward to what God has in store for 

Oak Grove! 

In Christ, 

Pastor Bart 

PASTOR BART CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1 
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Dear Members of the Session, 

I am still reeling from such an 

amazing send off. This note 

was to thank you for the 

amazing cake that I couldnôt 

share with you but that I now 

realize was just the beginning. 

The gracious gifts from the 

congregation left me with few 

words. The drive-thru and 

notes were so inspiring. If I 

felt underappreciated I sure 

do not now!! 

It was a pleasure serving with 

all of you. You as the leadership 

of the church have certainly 

stepped up to the challenge 

and in it all have made bold 

and courageous decisions. 

You have wrestled with what 

it means to be a follower of 

Christ and you have taught 

me as well. Bart is fortunate 

to have you! 

Blessings, 

Anne Fisher 

On Saturday, July 10, Don Alman 

will ride in the 19th Annual Lake 

2 Lake 50 Mile Bike Tour to 

raise money for the Clearwater 

Forest Scholarship Fund.  

Each year, Clearwater provides 

more than $10,000 in scholar-

ship funds to campers. Their 

commitment to families who 

want to attend is simple: helping 

any child who wants to attend 

summer camp do so regardless 

of financial situation. Sometimes the need is for as little as 

$50, other times it is the entire cost of a week at camp. 

Over the course of the last 17 years, Don has raised over 

$39,000. If you would like to sponsor him this year, please 

contact him at 952-888-4083 or dalmanfh451@msn.com for 

details about how to donate.  

Clearwater Forest Scholarship Fund 

On June 15, Hannah Ervin was 

named a Hennepin Theater 

Trust Triple Threat Broadway 

Experience award winner. She 

was one of four (out of more 

than over 100) high school  

students whose singing, acting, 

dancing and leadership abilities 

shone in auditions and rehearsals. 

Hannah won an all-expense 

paid trip to New York, where she and her fellow winners will  

attend Broadway shows, meet with industry professionals, 

and participate in workshops to hone their skills. 

You have had the joy of hearing Hannah sing and play in 

worship, and now you will be able to see her on-stage at 

Chanhassen Dinner Theaterôs production of ñMusic Man,ò 

August 17 through December 31. She will play Zaneeta 

Shinn. We hope to put together an Oak Grove outing to see 

Hannah perform! 

Way to go, Hannah! We are so proud of you! 

Congratulations Hannah! 

mailto:dalmanfh451@msn.com


We will continue to have colorful arrangements  

for our Sunday worship services, virtual or in-person.  

Select a date in memory of or in honor of a loved one, group or event.  

Cost is $30 due at sign-up. 

Contact Sharon Fields at 952-831-0504 (landline) or urbanfields2.1@q.com  

to sign up and reserve your special date. 

Chancel Flower Sign-up 

5 JULY 2021 

Come Celebrate: Saturday, July 3 (8ï11:00 am) 
Pancake Breakfast for VEAP 
The Gerdes House (Bob & Karen) 

10741 Sheridan Ave 
 

Please bring a non-perishable food item or cash to donate. 

Tables will be separatedïmasks can be wornïletôs enjoy being together! 

Summer Opportunity for Spiritual Growth & Anti-Racism 

In May, a group of Oak Grovers met for a book 

discussion and found ñMy Grandmotherôs 

Hands: Racialized Trauma and The Pathway 

To Mending Our Hearts and Bodiesò to be a 

profound possibility of what would be a next 

calling on our antiracism journey. Here is a 

one-page summary from Resmaa Menakem's 

website: https://bit.ly/2TQ6VBH 

And here is link to a free short online course: 

https://culturalsomaticsuniversity.thinkific.com 

Please join us Thursday, July 22, 7:00ï8:30 

p.m. to be part of an in-person gathering. We 

invite those who have read his book or seen 

videos/course he's done and are willing to  

try a group practice or two as a way of  

reconnecting and healing. The plan is also to 

have time for sharing our own experiences 

and actions we are working through or  

discomforting choices we are making in  

the quest to activate antiracist being. 

So, over the next month, we're all  

encouraged to review ñMy Grandmotherôs 

Handsò againðmany of us are working 

through our first readingðto seek other  

anti-racism reading/video/actions (see Racial  

Justice Antiracism Resources on the Oak 

Grove website), and to set aside time to join 

together (location: TBD) on Thursday, July 

22. Questions? Please contact Kathy Howell 

(kathyhowell@comcast.net) 

mailto:urbanfields2.1@q.com
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F2TQ6VBH&data=04%7C01%7C%7Caf3d3aa686fa494a1b2d08d929549494%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637586265504650911%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLC
https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fculturalsomaticsuniversity.thinkific.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7C%7Caf3d3aa686fa494a1b2d08d929549494%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637586265504650911%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4
https://www.oakgrv.org/antiracism-resources/
mailto:kathyhowell@comcast.net
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My Clearwater Forest Story 
by Deb DeMeester 

M 
y personal story with Clearwater 

Forest began many years ago 

when I went as an elementary 

first-time camper from First Presbyterian 

Church in Albert Lea. I remember the beautiful 

drive and sleeping on a porch in Eagle Lodge 

that week. But the primary memory was of 

the tornado that went through camp, bringing 

lots of trees down, including on a tent of older 

campers who suffered a variety of injuries. It 

was scary and I never went back until I came 

to Oak Grove as an associate pastor and 

went up many times for retreats and conferences. 

But I did learn one of the best jokes ever that 

first week, so much so that when I told it to 

my family in the car on the way home my dad 

literally drove off the road laughing. But it has 

to be told in person... 

My primary involvement with Clearwater has 

been as a Board member for almost 12 

years. These have been wonderful years of 

working with folks from around Minnesota to 

make this an excellent ministry. Some of my 

personal highlights and memories include 

bringing in $2.75 million dollars to Clearwater 

through the 2004 and 2020 conservation 

easements. The first allowed us to get out 

debt that began with the construction  

of Leaning Tree Lodge. The more recent  

provided funding to renovate Hallett Hall and 

to secure the endowment fund. 

Through the generosity of a former Oak 

Grover, a seed I planted about having a  

hermitage took root and is now available, 

overlooking the lake, free for any church 

worker who needs sabbath time with God. 

This Fall, we will be laying cable for solid  

internet accessibility which will allow  

Clearwater to offer some online programming 

as well as help those who need to stay  

connected while up at Clearwater as well as 

our staff. We offered Clearwater as respite 

space for pastors who had been unable to 

take vacations during COVID, but many 

couldn't come as their kids needed access to 

online school and our current internet could 

not provide. When hard times have hit, such 

as losing almost 50% of anticipated income 

in 2020, the staff and Board have stepped up 

and found ways to not only survive but to 

continue to serve. 

Clearwater is growing in excellence from  

improvements to the facilities under the guidance 

of Lance Baumann, to hospitality under the 

direction of Tami Jacobs, and to its commitment 

to racial justice that is coming to life with the 

leadership of Doug Snaza. There are five solid 

teams of volunteers who oversee the ministry 

as well as three task forces working on  

projects critical to this time in our life. It is a 

privilege to serve as the Board President and 

to see the deep commitment of the governing 

bodies, congregations like Oak Grove who 

love and support Clearwater, and many people 

who are helping us build for the future with 

the ongoing capital campaign. 

Thank you, Oak Grove, for loving and caring 

for this special place! 

Please consider donating to the Oak Grove 

Clearwater Forest Capital Campaign fund by 

going to oakgrv.org and clicking on the  

donate button. 

OAK LEAVES 
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I 
f you've read the first four articles on 

voter suppression in the March, April, 

May and June Oak Leaves, (available 

on the church website) you've learned that 

Presbyterians support fair elections, different 

tactics that have been used to suppress  

the votes of minority groups, and how  

the electoral college has been misused to 

subvert the popular vote. In this article we 

examine the first major legislation, HR 1, to 

improve elections. 

As described in the official summary: 

ñThis bill addresses voter access, election 

integrity and security, campaign finance, and 

ethics for the three branches of government.  

Specifically, the bill expands voter registration 

(e.g., automatic and same-day registration) 

and voting access (e.g. vote-by-mail and  

early voting). It also limits removing voters 

from voter rolls. 

The bill requires states to establish independent 

redistricting commissions to carry out  

congressional redistricting. 

Additionally, the bill sets forth provisions  

related to election security, including sharing 

intelligence information with state election 

officials, supporting states in securing their 

election systems, developing a national  

strategy to protect U.S. democratic institutions, 

establishing in the legislative branch the  

National Commission to Protect United 

States Democratic Institutions, and other  

provisions to improve the cybersecurity of 

election systems. 

Further, the bill addresses campaign finance, 

including by expanding the prohibition on 

campaign spending by foreign nationals,  

requiring additional disclosure of campaign-

related fundraising and spending, requiring 

additional disclaimers regarding certain political 

advertising, and establishing an alternative 

campaign funding system for certain federal 

offices. 

The bill addresses ethics in all three branches 

of government, including requiring a code  

of conduct for Supreme Court Justices,  

prohibiting Members of the House from  

serving on the board of a for-profit entity, and 

establishing additional conflict-of-interest and 

ethics provisions for federal employees and 

the White House. 

The bill requires the President, the Vice  

President, and certain candidates for those 

offices to disclose 10 years of tax returns.ò 

Unfortunately, this bill has been blocked by 

Republicans for several years. The Brennan 

Center for Justice, a nonpartisan law and policy 

institute, provides an independent analysis of 

HR 1 and an analysis of the opposition. They 

explain how Republican opposition to this 

legislation is ñintimately connected to our  

nationôs history of racial injustice, from  

persistent efforts to keep voters of color away 

from the ballot box, to gerrymandering that 

has repeatedly sought to dilute their political 

power, to the racial wealth gap that is a  

persistent barrier to many candidates of color 

raising enough funds to compete.ò 

According to the Brennan Center HR 1 

ñwould curb voter suppression and make it 

easier for all Americans to register to vote 

and cast a ballot. It would outlaw partisan 

gerrymandering of congressional districts. 

And it would overhaul our campaign finance 

laws to amplify the voices of ordinary Americans, 

combat corruption, and make federal  

campaign spending more transparent.ò 

Voter Suppression is a Social Justice Issue! 
Note: This is the fifth article on voting rights from the Social Justice Committee. 

https://www.oakgrv.org/resources/oak-leaves/
https://www.oakgrv.org/resources/oak-leaves/
https://www.congress.gov/bill/117th-congress/house-bill/1
https://www.brennancenter.org/our-work/research-reports/people-act-separating-fact-fiction?ms=gad_for%20the%20people%20act_522026824731_8626214133_126275776310&gclid=CjwKCAjwzMeFBhBwEiwAzwS8zLwp0xerD-nWow1FBJbUrlHdfhP594Pl3b2lmIVBIDQm_lCcdPknZhoCrNcQAvD_BwE
https://www.brennancenter.org/our-work/research-reports/people-act-separating-fact-fiction?ms=gad_for%20the%20people%20act_522026824731_8626214133_126275776310&gclid=CjwKCAjwzMeFBhBwEiwAzwS8zLwp0xerD-nWow1FBJbUrlHdfhP594Pl3b2lmIVBIDQm_lCcdPknZhoCrNcQAvD_BwE


Through 

May 31 

2021 Act vs Budg 2020 

Actuals Budget Fav/(Unfav) Actuals 

Income YTD $386,452 $324,666 $61,785 $383,840 

Expense YTD $297,151 $330,507 $33,356 $308,042 

Income ï Exp $89,301 ($5,841) $95,142 $75,797 

Financial Summary: May Income was $5.5K lower than budget, while expenses were under 

by $11.4K (Mission $6.9K [Homework Connection], Personnel $2.8K, Building & Ops $2.6K). 

The overall yearly surplus of $89.3K is $95.1K better than expected, a nice position to be in 

as we head into summer! 
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Financial$ 
by Sue Greimel, Treasurer 

Al & Carol Frechette 

(50 years on July 3) 

Gordon & Jean Goodwin 

(62 years on July 3) 

Connie & Terry Nesbitt 

(52 years on July 5) 

Dianne & Dick Lawson 

(25 years on July 6) 

Pam & Chuck Williams 

(52 years on July 11) 

Judy & Don Acker 

(54 years on July 15) 

Dan & Joy Olson 

(5 years on July 16) 

Andrew Barron & Ann Knudson 

(10 years on July 16) 

Doris & Roger Ebeling 

(64 years on July 16) 

Jack & Leona Kley 

(63 years on July 18) 

Significant Anniversaries: Cheers to the Years! 
1, 5, 10, 20, 25, 30, 40, 50+ years 

Rejoice in Hope! 

All women of the church are Presbyterian Women! 

This year you are invited to attend the annual PW Gathering 

and Business meeting virtually on Thursday, August 5, 3ï5:00 

pm (CST). Registration is not required. The gathering will  

happen on PWôs Facebook page and there will also be some 

Zoom space available. 

Watch for details at: https://bit.ly/3gJPlIl 

https://www.facebook.com/presbyterianwomenpcusa
https://bit.ly/3gJPlIl


 

Condolences to Family and  

Friends of: 

Ruth & Debbie Dukelowôs cousin, Robin Jensen,  

died  May 30 at 56 years. 

Al Nettenôs sister, Sheryl Eernisse, Died June 1  

at 78 years. 

Arnie Erickson died June 9 at 94 years. 

18:  Gordon Goodwin (85), Glenn Pettit (101) 

19:  Beverly Sands 

22:  Lou Traeder (92), Ruth Tongen, 

Zada Broers 

23:  Reid Lang (19), Jackie Hall (89),  

Priscilla Pearson 

25:  Rory Smith (1), Anna Lyons (20), 

Freddy Alonzi (21), Jill Gillies, 

Julie Flanagan, Diane Samsal 

26:  Landon Metzler (3), Kim Rorig,  

Dick Lang 

27:  Jeanine Radtke 

29:  Noel Eggebraaten 

30: George Wasson (90) 

31: Katharine Painter (21) 

July Birthdays  
If you donôt see your birthday, we either donôt have  

that information or you requested that your name not appear. 

Important (1ï21) and significant (85+) birthdays  

are listed in parentheses. 

3:  Al Frechette 

4: Gloria Larsen 

5:  Greg Stignani 

6:  Pat Wilson (87) 

7:  Don Dunham (90), Bettie Egeberg (92) 

8: Samuel Oslund (2), Dorothy Beattie (92) 

9: Rachel Enderlein 

10: Zawadi Longrie (4) 

11: Kaitlyn Rossow (19) 

12:  Mike Hoaglund (85), Sean Herron,  

Jane Horn 

13: Eloise Johnson (3), Linda Brandner 

14: Jeanette Dunham (86), Sandy Crum 

16:  Jack Kley (87), Amanda Fineran, 

Jane Lund, Rod Myers 

9 JULY 2021 

Join us for "Burger ónô Brew" at Zeke's Place (7700 W Old Shakopee Rd, Bloomington) on 
Tuesday, July 6 at noon. 

This event pairs young(er) and old(er) men for a time of fellowship while enjoying lunch. Pick 
up someone who needs a ride and develop new friendships. 

Burger 'n' Brew Men's Fellowship at Zeke's 



10 OAK LEAVES 

Ladies Who Lunch will meet in July! Please feel free to join us Wednesday, July 21 at noon 
on Bev Heiseôs Porch. We will be discussing Tammy Duckworthôs book, Every Day is a Gift. 

Upcoming book selections: 
Aug. 18: The World Will Follow Joy (a book of poetry) by Alice Walker 
Sept. 15: Caste: The Origin of our Discontents by Isabel Wilkerson 

Ladies Who Lunch 

New Volunteer Leadership Needed for Simpson House 
by the Mission Committee 

S 
impson House serves the homeless in 

Minneapolis. Oak Grove has supported 

Simpson House by preparing and 

serving breakfasts to the homeless at Simpson 

Houseôs facility. This mission was put on hold 

during the COVID outbreak and Oak Grove 

supported this mission financially rather than 

with volunteers. Simpson House is now  

restarting this meals program and Oak Grove 

members may volunteer once more. 

However, the four leaders of our mission to 

Simpson House have been Bob Heise, Rod 

Meyers, and Darlene and Larry Throndson. 

They have moved to other missions or feel 

the need to scale back. Therefore, Oak 

Grove needs new leadership for this meals 

program at Simpson House. Our prior leaders 

in this mission have found it to be enjoyable 

and satisfying. Please contact Mark Pridgeon 

at wscmt@usfamily.net if you are interested 

in taking up a leadership position in this mission. 

Save the Date! Outdoor Worship & Picnic Church at Moir Park 

W  
e are excited to be together for 

our traditional summer worship 

and picnic at Moir Park on Sunday, 

August 15. Worship will begin at 10:30 am 

followed by the picnic. 

In the spirit of moving ahead slowly, we are 

going to do the picnic a little differently this 

year. Please plan to bring a picnic lunch 

(utensils, too!) and drinks to share with your 

family. If you prefer, we are offering box 

lunches for $10 with a reservation. The box 

lunch will include a croissant sandwich,  

potato salad, chips and a cookie. 

Sign up for box lunches between services 

starting July 18 or call the office (952-888-

4621). We hope to see you at the picnic! 

mailto:wscmt@usfamily.net
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Thanks to everyone who helped make our Family Concert on June 13th a huge success! Our 

musicians and singers were amazing: Emma Wasko, Cece Klueh, Jane Samsal, Judy 

Cooper, Caitlin Lucic and Jessi McKinnon. The multi-generational audience of over 50 people 

sang along, danced and shared much joy. 

Outdoor Concert: Sunday, June 13 


